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From: Sally Owen 

Sent: Monday, 20 November 2017 11:56 AM

To: FedRedistribution - SA

Subject: Keeping the seat of Mayo

To the Redistribution Committee for South Australia, 

I write to make suggestions to the South Australian Federal Redistribution currently being undertaken by the 

Australian Electoral Commission. 

This last election . the electorate elected an independent Federal member, the first in a very long time, and 

this voice is really important in the parliament to represent all people. 

This electorate has a diverse yet connected horticultural and agricultural industries that need to be 

independently represented (the wine industry in particular is a flagship industry for this area). 

Physical features of Mayo 

There are distinct physical features that define Mayo from the metropolitan electorates and the rural 

electorate of Barker, including the Hills Face Zone, the Onkaparinga River and the Lower Lakes. 

The Hills Face Zone is a large planning zone in South Australia that restricts development in the Adelaide 

Foothills and Mount Lofty Ranges. As a result of this zone, there is an effective barrier between 

metropolitan Adelaide and the communities of the Adelaide Hills. It does not make sense for these two 

distinct areas to be represented by a metropolitan based electorate. 

The Lower Lakes separate riverside communities including Goolwa, Milang and Currency Creek from the 

Division of Barker. This creates a true physical barrier between Mayo and Barker. 

Population Growth in Key Areas 

I know that the AEC must attempt to make sure all of the remaining ten electorates have a similar 

population. Mayo currently has 3 fast growing communities in Mount Barker, Victor harbor and 

Strathalbyn. Mount Barker in particular currently has a population 34,000, but this is projected to increase to 

55,000 by 2036. It would not be fair for an area of this size to be included within a metropolitan seat 

boundary, as the needs and experiences of the voters would be considerably different. 

I hope you will consider my submission, and that you will see fit to keep the Division of Mayo as one of the 

ten electoral divisions in South Australia. 

Yours sincerely, Sally Owen  

_________________________  
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